
Grand Junction, Colorado, June 13, 1916. 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of June 6th were read and 
approved. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 

Commissioner of Highways and audited were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

22,065 General H. E. Dexter $20.00 Bricklaying 

066 General F. G. Chapman 3.00 1 day carpenter work 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants 
ordered drawn for the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 

Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the bills allowed. 
 
The bond of S. R. Voils, cement sidewalk contractor, having been 
examined and approved by the City Attorney, the same was, on 
motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, accepted and placed on file and license ordered 
issued. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 
RESOLUTION. 

 
WHEREAS, there is about to be held in Grand Junction a 
Chautauqua, extending ever seven days, and 
 
WHEREAS, because of the hard times in Mesa county and the fact 
that this is the first Chautauqua ever held in the city, the 
attendance is liable to be smaller than desirable, and 
 
WHEREAS, a number of public spirited citizens have guaranteed the 
expenses of the Chautauqua, and 



 

WHEREAS, such a Chautauqua is desirable as an annual event; 
therefore, be it 
 
RESOLVED, that the City Council does hereby heartily commend the 
action of the backers of the Chautauqua in bringing it to Grand 
Junction, and urges the people of Mesa county to attend the 
various meetings of the Chautauqua as much as possible, and does 
further urge the merchants and business people of Grand Junction 
to permit the largest possible attendance by closing their 
respective places of business for a time each day during the 
Chautauqua, so that they and their employees may attend. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 

 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the Council adjourn. 
 
The motion carried, and the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 

City Clerk. 
 


